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VPD  Investigate School Threats, Arrest Two Students 
 
Today, Visalia PD Youth Services Officers were informed of a rumor circulating on social media 
regarding a potential threat to Ridgeview Middle School. 
 
YSO's immediately launched an investigation, interviewing a 12-year-old student and searching the 
student's home, where no weapons were found. The investigation confirmed there is currently no real 
threat to the school. 
 
The 12-year-old student has been taken into custody and booked at the Tulare County Juvenile 
Detention Facility for making the threat. 
 
YSO’s were also informed that a 13-year-old student was rumored to have brought a firearm to school 
and was showing it to other students. 
 
Detectives immediately identified and located the student, confirming he brought a BB gun to school. 
 
The 13-year-old was booked at the Tulare County Juvenile Detention Facility for bringing a 
weapon/replica to school. 
 
Let it be clear: all threats, whether verbal or online, are taken very seriously and investigated 
thoroughly. Those responsible will face consequences. 
 
All school activities will proceed as usual tomorrow, with increased police presence on campus. 
 
As always, if you see something, please say something. 
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